MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING - 2ND NOTICE OF MAIN STREET SEWER REPLACEMENT
TOWN OF RIPLEY

JULY 26, 2021

Supervisor Bowen opened the Public Hearing of the Town of Ripley, Town Board in the Ripley Town Hall at 7:00 P.M.  the Town continues to offer all meeting on Zoom for those who would rather participate from home. 

Supervisor:
Douglas Bowen

Council:
Michael Rowe



Phillip Chimera  



Donald Henry

Deputy Clerk:
Ryleigh Enterline 



Guests:  Rebecca Wood, James Abate, Missy Chimera, Marty Hunt, Sam Patton, Patrick Bowman, Seth Krull (Engineer), Andrew Strine (Water/Sewer Superintendent) 

Mrs. Enterline verified that the Legal Notice for the Public Hearing had been posted in the Town’s Official Newspaper and in the Town sign board.


Mr. Bowen began by requesting that Mr. Krull run through the 9-item list summarizing the Main Street Sewer Project. Please find this list attached. 

Supervisor Bowen opened the floor to public comment.  

James Abate of 89 West Main Street asked why yards would have been seeded when the restoration process was not truly complete? He stated that stones and branches run through the middle of his property making mowing very difficult. He also stated he had moved 4 large piles of rocks and that he should never have had to do that. Again, he asked why yards were left such a mess. 

Mr. Krull stated that yards were seeded in order to stabilize exposed surfaces. 

Marty Hunt of 101 West Main Street asked if grass seed was needed to stabilize exposed surfaces, why was only 1 individual’s yard on West Main Street seeded? 

Rebecca Wood of 99 West Main Street informed the board that no yards have been graded in order to allow for grass seed. 

Marty Hunt stated that he disagreed with Mr. Krull’s reasoning for seeding. 

Councilman Chimera asked the residents if there was any topsoil placed over disturbed areas. 

Marty Hunt asked why the ground was not compacted down, then add topsoil, and then grass seed. He stated that there was a 4-foot-tall mound that the contractors scraped the top off of and then was left as is. 
Mr. Hunt asked the board why they let the engineers leave the jobsite when the job was not truly finished. 

Supervisor Bowen informed the audience that New Frontier Paving and Excavation would not be receiving their final installment until the job is completed satisfactorily. 

Sam Patton of 93 West Main stated that it has been a very dry summer and asked where the contractors have been? He also asked what would have happened if home owners had plans for their back yards this summer that were interrupted due to the disarray of their yards.

Marty Hunt mentioned that prior to the sewer replacement, the yards on West Main Street were dry, he inquired into the possibility that the sewer replacement could have disturbed natural springs or aquaphors since their yards seem to be more wet than usual. 
Supervisor Bowen stated that disturbances in aquaphors generally heal themselves over time. He also stated that another possible explanation for more water in the yards could be that the condition of the original sewer line was so bad, it was taking in ground water that normally would have naturally ended up in yards. Now that the line is replaced, that groundwater that was once taken down the line to the sewer plant, is now laying where it naturally should. 

Marty Hunt asked Mr. Bowen if he thought that scenario was still possible even though the lines ran 20 inches uphill and also if yards remain wet, is that the homeowner’s responsibility or contractors?

Marty Hunt also questioned the terrible odor that residents have noticed since the sewer replacement. 

Mr. Krull stated that the contractors replaced old items with similar equipment, and that there should be no new smell. 

Rebecca Wood stated that the new manhole cover in her yard is vented and that the old cover did not have vents. She also added that this new manhole cover is below ground level. 

Marty Hunt informed the board that he had heard a “thump” in his toilet last spring. As he investigated, he found his toilet lid slamming up and down with dirty water spraying out of the toilets. 

Several residents had similar experiences. 

Explanations for the bathroom situations ranged from sending cameras through the pipes to pressure testing according to contactors that residents had spoken to. 

Councilman Henry suggested that maybe the pressure was to clear out the pipes for a camera to get a clear view. 

Rebecca Wood stated that she had water all over her first floor and second floor bathroom. Mr. Hunt had the same experience. 

Mr. Krull stated that sections of the sewer line are lined, so that contractor may have been flushing them. 

Supervisor Bowen asked Mr. Krull if the laterals were dug or replaced. 

Mr. Krull stated that they were replaced and tested with a low-pressure air test. 

Marty Hunt asked if a low-pressure test could create a 15ft geyser, as reported by a neighbor. 

James Abate asked if the approximately $780k was paid to New Frontier Paving and Excavation except the $45k being withheld until the project is finished correctly? 
Supervisor Bowen informed James that yes, the $45k is being withheld from the contactor. 

James also stated that in order to clean up all the boulders, pipe etc, it may cost more than the money left. 

Supervisor Bowen stated that the contractors must finish the work with the money available. 

Mr. Hunt stated that there was more left work to complete than money to cover it. 

Councilman Chimera chimed in to say that contractor’s reputations are important, and more likely than not they should come back and finish the job correctly. 

Mr. Krull reminded the room that the contractors are indeed under contract and signed a contract to complete the job for a certain amount of money. 

James Abate asked Mr. Krull if he had walked the sewer line project. 

Me. Krull informed him that he had. 

Mr. Abate reminded the board that this is a real problem and concern to residents. 

Supervisor Bowen stated that he will speak to the contractors about yard restoration as soon as possible.

All those present desiring to be heard, having been heard, 
Mr. Bowen closed the public hearing at 7:22p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Ryleigh Enterline
Deputy Town Clerk
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